## Agenda Item 8 $\alpha$ February 1978

Nat'l. Marine Fisheries Service, Stat. & Mkt News Office, Seattle, WA 2/13/78 Pg. 3

## PACIFIC FISHERY MANAGEMENT COUNCIL

526 S.W. Mill Street

CHAIRMAN
John W. McKean

Portland, Oregon 97201
Phone: Commercial (503) 221-6352
FTS 8-423-6352

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR Lorry M. Nakatsu

## PACIFIC COUNCIL SCHEDULES DISCUSSIONS ON "JOINT VENTURE"

During its January meeting in San Diego, The Pacific Fishery Management Council considered permit applications for two Soviet processing vessels, the SULAK and the TIKHVIN, to receive Pacific hake in the Fishery Conservation Zone from U.S. catcher vessels. After extensive deliberation, the Pacific Council, by a vote of 8-5, recommended rejection of the permit applications associated with this "joint venture".

The National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA) has suggested that the Council might want to review its decision to recommend rejection of these two permit applications. In a letter to Lorry M. Nakatsu, Executive Director of the Council, David H. Wallace, Acting Assistant Administrator for Fisheries, NOAA, said:

"I understand from others that the review may have been hindered by the absence of NOAA policy on such matters. The Council may wish to review revised applications for the SULAK and TIKHVIN after the NOAA policy is published and after the revised applications have been published in the FEDERAL REGISTER."

The proposed NOAA interim policy on "joint ventures" was published on February 8, 1978.

A review of these two applications is scheduled for the Council's meeting in Portland on February 16-17, 1978.

met/2:00 p.m. Report No. SD-18, Monday, February 13, 1978